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Site Description

The site is located on the Western side of Tottenham Court Road on the corner with Fitzroy Court and
falls within Bloomsbury Conservation Area. It is located within Central London Local Area, Central
London Frontage Area and a Strategic View Area. The subject premise is located on the ground floor
of a four-storey terrace building.

Relevant History R R . "

Pre 2003 - various applications for new shopfronts and advertisement consent

2003 - Retrospectively planning permission and advertisement consent were granted for the display
of a non-illuminated fascia sign and an externally illuminated projecting sign and a new
shopfront.

Relevant policies 4 ]
SD1B - Quality of life (Regeneration)

SD6 - Amenity for occupiers and neighbours
B1 - General design principles A

B4B - Advertisements and signs
B7A - Conservation areas (Character and appearance)

Camden Planning Guide - Advertisements and signs
Camden Planning Guidance — Conservation Areas

PPG19: Outdoor Advertisement Control
Bloomsbury Conservation Area Statement

The applicant is seeking advertisement consent for a new facia and projecting sign. It is proposed to
replace the existing facia and projecting sign with similar signage. The existing signage comprises of
an externally illuminated (by means of a trough light) facia tray with an internally illuminated logo and
lettering and a square externally illuminated projecting sign.

The proposed facia tray would be positioned at the same location as the existing facia tray and it
would not be any higher than the existing facia box. It will maintain the same horizontal facia line as
the adjoining properties. The proposed facia tray would be rendered with white metal spray with bu
up acrylic logos and lettering applied directly to the panels face. Two green vertical stripes will be
painted in the centre of the board. The stripes and the lettering, located on the left side of the facia
tray, would be the only part of the facia to be internally illuminated. The applicant proposes to remove
the existing external trough lights.

The proposed projecting sign comprises of a 160mm round tray with a diameter of 700mm. It would
project 800mm from the shopfront and be internally illuminated with the logo and lettering displayed
on both sides of the projecting sign.

The internally illuminated logo and lettering on the non-illuminated fascia sign and the internally
illuminated projecting sign are considered acceptable in terms of public safety, visual amenity and the
character of the host building and appearance of the conservation area. The proposal is therefore
compliant with Policies SD6, B1, B4B, B7A and R7A of Camden’s Unitary Development Plan and
Planning Policy Guidance 19 — Outdoor Advertisement Control.

Recommendation: Grant advertisement consent




